
June 16, 2025 
    
Dear Superintendents and BOCES directors, 
  
Today, I am sharing the update below that we received from the Council of Chief State 
School Officers on Friday, June 13.  
  
From CCSSO: Update on FY 2025 Preliminary Allocations  
The US Department of Education (ED) has been delayed in sending allocation calculations 
to states in accordance with the continuing resolution that Congress passed in March to 
fund the federal government through the end of fiscal year (FY) 2025 (Sept. 30). To date, ED 
has released the following preliminary FY 2025 estimates of state allocations to SEAs:    

• Title I, Part A: Grants to Local Educational Agencies   
• Title I, Part B: State Assessment Formula Grants   
• Title I, Part D: Programs for Children and Youth Who Are Neglected, Delinquent, or 

At-Risk  
• Title IV, Part A: Student Support and Academic Enrichment Grant    
• Education for Homeless Children and Youth    

ED has told CCSSO it is working on allocations for additional funding streams, and CCSSO 
anticipates those will be communicated soon.  
  
To date, at CDE, we have received preliminary allocation information for the 25-26 school 
year for the following: 

• Title I-A: Improving Basic Programs Operated by Local Educational Agencies 
• Title I, Part B: State Assessment Grants 
• Title I, Part D – Prevention and Intervention Programs for Children and Youth Who 

Are Neglected, Delinquent, or At-Risk 
• ESEA Title IV-A: Student Support and Academic Enrichment (SSAE) 
• ESEA Title VII-B - McKinney-Vento Homeless Assistance Funds 
• Partial Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act (WIOA) Title II – Adult Education 

and Family Literacy Act (AEFLA) 
• Institute of Museum and Library Services (IMLS)’s Grants to States, and 
• IDEA Part B State Grants: Individuals with Disabilities Education Act  

  
If you any questions, please feel free to reach out to me and I would be happy to connect 
with you directly on your district circumstances. 
 
Warm regards, 
Susana Cordova 


